St. Luke Men’s Club

General Membership Meeting, Nov. 17, 2014

A Thanksgiving Mass was held at 6:30 p.m., celebrated by Deacon Robert Garza.

Meeting called to order at 7:15 p.m.

Prayer: Larry Fuentes

Recessed for dinner; reconvened at 7:50 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance led by Roy Lopez

President Mike Raign extended thanks to Deacon Robert for leading the service.

Welcome new members and guests:

James Keller, Paul’s son, was invited by David Keller. James has been a part of the St. Luke community for a very long time, graduating the grade school in 1964. He has three kids at, or have attended, St. Luke. When Fr. Dan Hennessey asked for missionaries from the parish, James and his wife stepped up; their Peace Corps experience was a great help.

James Garcia was in from California. His brother-in-law is a member. Garcia belonged to a men’s Christian group in his California community and he is glad to join SLMC.

Birthdays: 8 members attending, who have November birthdays. The senior member was Terry Sparrow at 74. Junior member as Eddie Cruz at 56.

Cooking team: The club extended thanks to Cafeteria manager Patsy Bauman and her team, Olga, Angie and Chaya, who prepared the spaghetti dinner. Thy each received a thank-you gift from the club.

Minutes of the previous meeting: Approved as presented

Treasurer’s Report: Approved as presented

Chaplain: President Mike Raign extends a thank-you to Larry Fuentes for his work to put the mass together.

Membership: 264 members, 2 new, 45 lifetime, 104 unpaid. Note, you must be a member in good standing to receive free admission to the Christmas Dinner Dance.

Web: James Benavides discussed the possibilities of changing the SLMC website to function on a Content management System – CMS. This type of program puts a lot of content into templates, while leaving space for managers to update text, images, etc. it would de-centralize the web maintenance process from one webmaster, to making committee chairs responsible for their own areas. The project is in research phase and details are forthcoming.

Christian Services: Please refer to Wallie’s e-mailed reports for more information. Note, there are masses planed for Charlie Eckert, Nov. 30, 11:30 a.m.; Paul Keller, Jan. 4, 11:30 a.m. Wallie also received a note that Bob McGrady is doin better, coping with his cancer. Wallie also extended congratulations to Everet and Evelyn McCormick, who have complete 40 years of service to the St. Vincent de Paul society.

Entertainment: Steve Kelly reported on the UTSA game. We sold 76 tickets ($1,500). Food expenses were $430. We ended up making $352. This first outing helped us learn the landscape and how operations work at the Dome. For future outings, if we choose to attend a UTSA game next year, consider growing the cooking team, the spaces reserved for tailgating. The sooner we identify a game to attend and start our process, the better the experience. Thank-you to cooking crew, including Oscar Uresti and Larry Fuentes.

Christmas Dinner Dance: Adolph M. is passing out flyers. Ralf Meneses has tickets. Everything is set for Dec. 13 – band is ready, catering is ready, raffle is coming together, David Keller ordering the cakes, dinner music by Galo Jr. Club members get in free, but still need a ticket as a way of assigning table space and to get a number to the caterer. Guest/spouse ticket is $40.

We are gauging interest in a January casino cruise out of Corpus Christi. A show of hands gave us about 20 members who would be interested in making the trip.

December’s meal: Rico Silvas reports a menu of pork tamales, chili, rice, pinto beans and a dessert.

Public Relations: Citing a young child, another on the way, and admission to graduate school, Stephen Chavez resigned from the position and we are looking for a PR officer.

Benevolence: A veterans service organization requested $300, which was approved. The funding was going to the purchase of hygiene supplies for homeless vets. The committee also had a request from the Hermanas Josefinas, which we declined. The funding was for a reception, not direct assistance to human need. Additionally, the organization receives funding from Sharing of Gifts. We will recommend they add an increase to their request amount to include events such as this. 

Note from Ralf – We’ll be stuffing the church bulletins with Christmas Dinner Dance flyers the Wednesday of Thanksgiving week. Check in with Ralf or Adolf M. for specifics.

Wild Game Dinner: Don Obrien rports 2,640 hours (110 days) to WGD. Co-chairs are Matt Mora and Russell Phillips. Continuity had been a big focu last year and we’ve got a great set of playbooks and feedback. We have a great, experienced crew. The goal now is efficiency. Two years ago, we netted $77,500. Last year, it was 

$86,000. Goal for 2015: $94,000.

Bret and RC want to add 4 tables. Augie and Rick are working on additional games of chance and money from raffles. The auction isn’t necessarily a big money maker, so we might change things up.

Committee leaders, be expecting an e-mail from Don.

Big Bucks: Joey gave an overview – 550 tickets available, $10,500 in prizes up for grabs. Remember, if you sell the winning ticket, you get a commission.

Lifetime Membership: Committee has delivered its selections to the president. Mike will make contact with these individuals.

Seminarian Dinner: David Keller reports, we’ll have the event Jan. 30. We have 33 San Antonio-based seminarians attending.

Announcements:  Ben Olenick on behalf of St. Vincent de Paul – the organization needs jackets, sweaters, blankets – clean out the closets and get the warm clothes over to St. VdP for distribution. This is the season.

Ben also reported on behalf of Habitat for Humanity: We’ve met the goal for another house and building starts in January.

Ralf Meneses wanted to mention for all solo-attendees at the dinner dance – get your ticket so we can get you a table assignment and food order.

James Benavides offers congratulations to John Stanley – John has had two recent newspaper appearances, including a “Now and Then” photo.

Raffle: Big Bucks Tickets
Pete Ramirez

RC Contreras

Joe Pina and Loren Brown

Anthony Paniagua, Carlos Mora

Loren Brown, Oscar Uresti, Guillermo

Rudy Martinez, Art Chapa, Anthony Paniagua

James Garcia, Augie de la Cruz, Adolf M.

Art Chapa, Manuel Cosmea, Larry Fuentes

Motion to adjourn: Loren Brown

Second: Larry Ridder

Prayer: Larry Fuentes

Adjourned: 8:50 p.m.

